
 

 

Don Yard Expansion Project  

 
We encourage you to sign up to our email distribution list to receive updates, or follow us on Twitter @metrolinx, or visit us at 
metrolinx.com/RER 

 

Over the next ten years, Metrolinx is transforming the existing GO rail system to deliver a whole new rapid transit experience to your 

community. The existing Don Yard storage facility needs to be upgraded and expanded to accommodate current and future growth in 

the Union Station Rail Corridor. 

 

Metrolinx is committed to updating our neighbours along the USRC about developments on this project and we are writing to provide 

you with information regarding some upcoming construction.  

 

THE LOCAL PROJECT 

 

We are completing the relocation of switch machines in the Don Yard to clear up space for future track expansion. Work will take place 

continuously Friday July 14 to Sunday July 16  

 

Please note: For the purposes of safety, work times are subject to appropriate weather conditions.  

  

WHAT TO EXPECT 

We recognize that this work can be disruptive to residents and we are doing our best to carry out this essential construction with the 

least disruption possible. 

Due to train movement within the Don Yard facility and Union Station Rail Corridor, work that requires tracks to be taken out of service 

can only be carried out during off-peak times, when there is less train traffic. Nearby residents may notice some activity from 

construction equipment and lights in the rail corridor during this time. We will ensure any lights are directed away from homes when 

possible. 

If you have any questions, or would like to be included on future communications, please do not hesitate to contact me at 416-202-

4425 or michael.paolucci@metrolinx.com 

 


